December 11, 2001

To Whom It May Concern:

The City of Salem (City) and Santiam Water Control District (SWCD) each have prepared proposals that address long time issues at the fish ladders in the area of Geren Island and the Power Canal intake for the SWCD located on the North Santiam River near Stayton, Oregon.  The objective of the proposals is to improve fish passage for fish species, especially juvenile and adult species listed under the Endangered Species Act (ESA).  Species listed under the ESA are: Winter Steelhead (Threatened), Spring Chinook (Threatened), and Oregon Chub (Endangered). 

The City and SWCD jointly own the fish ladders at Upper and Lower Bennett Dams on the North Santiam River.  The City diverts water via the dams for domestic use while the SWCD diverts water for domestic (City of Stayton), irrigation, and hydropower uses.  

The City and SWCD have initiated various environmental and engineering studies to define the issues, develop alternatives to address the issues, and to select a preferred alternative.  The environmental and engineering studies have been conducted in consultation with Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife, National Marine Fisheries Service, and U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service.  Based on these studies and interaction with the agencies, the City and SWCD decided on the following courses of action:

· The City decided to replace the existing outdated fish ladders at the dams with vertical slot fish ladders and supplemental attraction flow facilities that are presently under design.  These new facilities will significantly improve passage conditions at Upper and Lower Bennett Dams. 

· SWCD decided to screen the Power Canal and bypass fish directly back to the North Santiam River.  SWCD also will install a tailrace barrier to prevent fish from entering the lower end of the Power Canal.  These facilities will totally eliminate entrainment into the Power Canal and eliminate false attraction of adult steelhead and chinook 

The City and SWCD are requesting assistance with funding from BPA for the fish passage, screening, bypass, and tailrace facilities as outlined in the proposals.  The City and SWCD already have a significant cost-share component that can be applied to the total cost of the project.  The cost-share proposed by the City is approximately 74%.  The cost-share proposed by SWCD is approximately 72%.  Thank you for your consideration of these proposals. We look forward to the opportunity to work with you on these projects.

Sincerely,

Sandra Olds, P.E.




Larry Trosi, Manager

Project Manager
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